
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

A message from the Executive Co -Headteachers  
 

As we come to the end of 2022 -23 academic year, we are also at the end of our journey of expansion for St 
Mary Magdalene. For many staff and Governors who have been with us along the way, you will understand 

what momentous time this is. As we said farewell to our Year 1 3 students, we were able to reflect on how 
some of them have been with us since Nursery or Reception  at Christ Church or our Woolwich Campus . 

Spending 15 years of your school career in the same institution is definitely unique! To be in the position of 

shaping someoneõs development both academically, personally and spiritually is truly an amazing privilege. 
We wait in anticipation alongside the students for results day in August. To be able to send them off to their 

chosen universities will be a successful ending to their school career with us.  

 
This Summer term we held many events  including end of year services, sports days, Year 6 plays, our 

secondary cultural evening and Year 10, 11 and Sixth Form taster days. We held our very first Art Exhibition 

on 29 th June, showcasing art works from Year 11 & 13s. It was a truly inspirational experience that parents, 
students (including primary) and community members enjoyed.  

 

 
As we look forwards to the summer break, we would like to thank all of the staff and famil ies for making this 

year so successful. Without the dedication of our staff team, the students would not have so many 

opportunities to flourish. We hope everyone across our federation family have an enjoyable Summer break.  
 

 

With best wishes  as always,  
 

Mrs Harrison and Mrs Wainwright  
 

 
 

A WARM WELCOME TO THE NEW VICAR OF CHRIST CHURCH 

 

On Thursday 22nd June, St Albanõs Day, The Rt Revd Christopher Chessun, Bishop of Southwark and The Ven. 

Alastair Cutting, Archdeacon of Lewisham and Greenwich led the in stallation our new vicar , for Christ 
Church, The Revd John Pout.  

It was a night of joy, music and prayer where John and his family were welcomed to Christ Church.  

Mrs Reid and Mrs Harrison spoke at the service ð welcoming Rev John to our Federation commu nity. We look 
forward to working with Rev John at the start of a new and exciting era for the parish and our schools.  
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Christ Church - Y6 Production  

At Christ Church, our Year 6 production was Matilda. It was a fantastic performance, and the children really 

enjoyed all the songs and were great at remembering all their lines.  We have some very talented children, 

keep your eyes peeled in the future as you may see some of them on stage or screen!   

Mrs Gibbs  

 

St Mary Magdalene Woolwich Campus  
 

At Woolwich Campus the Year 6 performed Faginõs Boys. Their singing and acting were amazing and they 
had worked so hard and learnt all the lines.    We thoroughly enjoyed watching them and were so pleased 

to see how they have grown in confidence throughout their time in the school.   We will miss all the Year 6 

children and wish them the best in their future.    

  
Mrs Badesha  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

St Mary Magdalene Peninsula Campus  
 
On Thursday 13 th July, Year 6 at Peninsula had their production. This really was special, as the Year 6 children 
contributed to writing it themselves! The production was a celebration of their school lives from Reception to 

Year 6, and the children thoroughly enjoyed themselves!  

  
On Tuesday 18 th July, Year 6 at Peninsula had their Leaversõ Service. It was wonderful to share our memories 

of our lives at St Mary Magdalene and there were only a fe w tears! We shared a poem that we thought 

would be lovely to share with everyone at home.  

Ms John  



 

 

 

Broadstairs Trip - Across the Federation  
 

On Tuesday 27 th June all the children across the Federation were very 

excited. Why? Because they were going to Broadstairs. The Children at 
Christ Church, St Mary Magdalene Peninsula and St Mary Magdalene 

Woolwich boarded their respective coaches to head out. The day was  

calm and cool but the sun was out. The journey was long but we 
enjoyed the scenery.  

 
When we got there it did not take us long before we had our shoes off 

and w ere  paddling in the sea. Then we made sandcastles. It was not 

easy ! The we  then  had lunch and we were treated to chips. Everyone  
had an ice cream or lolly.  

 

It was an absolutely fantastic day and we thank all the parents who 
joined us including those who travelled down in cars and by train to 

enjoy the day.  

 
Ms Kristensen 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

St Mary Magdalene Woolwich  

 

On the 10th June  some of the  children from Woolwich Campus who are  part of Dynamix dance 
club took part in the Get Together 2023 at Charlton Park.  

They performed different dance routines on stage for about 20 minutes.  Well done to the Dynamix 
Team!  
 

Ms Thoma s 
 

 
 



 

 

 

Economics Lesson s at Primary School  

 

The Business Studies and Economics team from  St Mary Magdalene Sixth Form visited the primary 
phase pupils at Peninsula and Woolwich Campus es pupils to deliver a lesson on economic  

wellbeing to the year 6 pupils.  
 
During the session pupils learnt about what money is , the history 

of money and the function of money. The pupils went back 
2000 year s ago before the advent of money where they 

participated in a trade by  a  barter system of exchange.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 End of Year Trip to Adventure Island  

 
On Tuesday 11 th July the year 6 children and staff from 

our three primary campuses enjoyed a great day at 
Adventure Island in Southend.  We travelled by public 

transport and arrived just as the theme park opened.  
Children and staff enjoyed the rides, the ice creams 
and the dry weather!  

 
We had great fun and it was a lovely way to 

celebrate all the hard work the Year 6 children and 
staff have put in throughout this academic year.  

 
Mrs McCullough  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

A poem from Mrs Ringmo  

Mrs Ringmo  shared this poem in her special lea ving  celebration earlier this week. It is based on  

a poem The Magic Box, by Kit Wright  

 

The special St Mary Magdalene Box  

I will put in the special St Mary Magdalene  box:  

the swish of the pages of Little Rabbit Foo Foo, trips to Woolwich Library, the echoes of laughter 
from the depths of Year 1, the crunch of an expertly iced biscuit from Enrichment Time.  

I will put in the box:  

Children that are no longer in our school but still in our hearts -Levi, Maria, Abdullahi, Kelse y, Carter 
Jai, Choekyi, to name a few, the sparkling silver shutter in the dining hall, the correct guesses from 

Heads down, Thumbs up.  

I will put into the box:  

A handful of stars from Greenwich observatory and the giggles and fun that we shared.  

I will put into the box:  

Confidence, self -esteem and pride, along with strength that can carry you all, as far as you need 

it. 

My box is fashioned from voices; shrieks of delight, with happiness on the lid and our hearts in the 

corners. Its hinges are made f rom Godõs love. 

We shall wade in the box,  
on the great high -rolling waves of the precious memories inside, then wash ashore on a golden 

beach  the colour of the Woolwich sun.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Houses of Parliament Trip ð Year 9  

 
On Wednesday 21st of June, 29 Y9õs went on a very 

special trip to the Houses of Parliament with Miss Carver, 
Miss Woolsey and Mr Lewis. During their visit, they learned 

all about the history of Parliament and were given the 

unique opportunity to tour the House of Commons and 
the House of Lords. They even had a surprise meeting 

with Drew Hendry, an MP for the Scottish National Party 

and had the opportunity to ask him questions on what it 
is like to work for Parliament!  

 

They were also surprised by Matthew Pennycook, our 
local MP for Greenwich and Woolwich, who had lots of 

wonderful advice for them and he even asked them for 
their input on issues in the local area. They were 

absolutely wonderful and we cannot wait to see some of 

their faces one day in Parliament as future politicians!  

Ms Carver  

 

Jack Petchey  

On 10 th July, Matilda P represented St Mary Magdalene C  of  E at the Jack Petchey Speak Out Challenge 

Final at Cambridge Theatre. After winning the regional competition, Matilda went through multiple 

workshops to train for the big final competition.  

The competition was extremely tough and she was up against 15 competit ors from schools across London. It 

took great courage and perseverance from Matilda to stand up on that stage in front of a huge audience 

to speak about a topic very close to her heart titled  ôGratitude to my mother.õ The whole school is extremely 

proud of  her achievement and hope that it encourages students to continue participating for the JPSOC.  

Miss Jacobs  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chloe Festival Concert  



 

 

On Saturday 24th June, our SMM Gospel Choir and two Year 9 students had an exciting opportunity to take 

part performing alongside the Chloé Piano Trio and upcoming composer, singer -songwriter Hayat Selim at 
Christ Church in Greenwich. The theme of the event was based on female composers.  

 
The Chloé Piano Trio consists of Maria Gilicel (violin), George Todica (pia no) & Jobine Siekman (cello) was 

formed in 2017 by talented emerging musicians at the Royal College of Music, London. They are based 

both in the UK and the Netherlands.  
Jesselyn Yeboah in 9ECO and Cynthia Cheng in 9SJS had replaced the piano and violin pla yers. Jesselyn 

performed Peggy's Minute Rag on the piano alongside the violin and Cello. Cynthia performed Que Si Que 

No and Senfer on the violin alongside the piano and cello. The audience were in awe and the response 
was beyond amazed.  

 

Towards the end o f the programme our choir supported Hayat Selim performing her song 'She's all of that' 
with beautiful layers of harmonies.  

 

Lastly, our choir performed the closing song of the programme, Way Maker by Sinach. As the last notes 
were sung, there was an uproa r of cheering, encouragement and applause.  

 

We heard great feedback about our students from parents, careers, teachers, governors and other 
audience members.  

 

We are proud as a music department and would like to say a big thank you to Christ Church for all owing us 

to perform at the Chloe Trio Festival . Also a big thank you to our students, who were faithful coming to 

rehearsals, before school, during school and after school.  We appreciated the opportunity.  

Ms Mensah  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Farewell to Year 11 Leavers 2023  



 

 

Following on from the completion of their GCSE examinations the Year 11 cohort  celebrated their final days 

in school:  

Wednesday 28 th June - Thorpe Park trip   

138 students from Year 11 Spent the day enjoying the rides and entertainment at Thorpe Park, students 

behaved impeccably throughout the day and on public transport.   

Thursday 29 th June - Leavers Service / Shirt signing / Y11 Prefect Lunch  

Year 11 enjoyed a farewell service with signing from Rosettie Kisembo and the sc hool choir. There  were 

ddresses from the Principal, Head of Year and Federation Executive Co -Headteachers followed by a 

blessing from the Rev Hubbuck.   

Students were then directed on to the hard court for shirt signing with staff and photos for the year bo ok.  

Friday 30 th Juneð Year 11 Prom at Woolwich Works   

Year 11 Prom was held at the grade II listed multimillion pound refurbishment of Woolwich Works event 

space.   

Students were welcomed to a Noseco  reception from staff, followed by build your own burrito station and 

nacho stand.  

Student and Staff Voted Awards were then announced before the students were invited to the dance 

space for a set by DJ Rex (aka, Tyree one of our Year 11 cohort ). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art Exhibition Review  

 
 


